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TESTIMONY ON GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE NO. 648, SUBMITTING FOR 
CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION TO THE BOARD OF MASSAGE 
THERAPY, GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE, OLIVIA NAGASHIMA, FOR A TERM TO 
EXPIRE 6-30-2022. 
 
TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, AND MEMBERS OF THE 
COMMITTEE: 
 

My name is Catherine Awakuni Colón, Director of the Department of Commerce 

and Consumer Affairs (“Department”).  The Department appreciates the opportunity to 

provide testimony in support of Governor’s Message No. 648, nominating Ms. Olivia 

Nagashima for membership to the Board of Massage Therapy (“Board”) for a term to 

expire June 30, 2022. 

Ms. Nagashima has more than 20 years of experience in massage therapy since 

obtaining her license in 1996 and running her own practice, Koolau Massage.  In 

addition to being a practitioner, she has extensive experience as an instructor, including 

serving as department chair of the massage therapy program at the Honolulu campus of 

Remington College.  Ms. Nagashima also has vast experience in fields outside of 

massage, such as real estate dating back to 1979 and specialty contract work since 

1989.  Ms. Nagashima is the current president of the American Massage Therapy 
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Association – Hawaii Chapter and is familiar with the responsibilities of serving on the 

Board, having previously served on the Board from 2008 to 2016. 

Given Ms. Nagashima’s professional experience and extensive roles in the field 

of massage therapy, the Department believes that she is in a good position to once 

again positively contribute to the Board.   

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of Ms. Nagashima’s nomination 

to the Board of Massage. 
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